
    

 Bulletin  

P.O. Box 118 ▪ Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 

“ Remembering Yesterday For The People Of Tomorrow “ 

WWW.HHHISTORICAL.ORG 

We meet on the 3rd Monday- April, July, & October. 4th Monday- January: 7:00pm– Haddon Heights Library 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IN-PERSON SOCIETY MEETING ON OCTOBER 17th: MARKED FOR HISTORY!-  Paul W. 
Schopp has worked in the historical field almost 50 years.  During that time, he served as Senior Historian for several  
cultural resource management firms in the Delaware Valley, also as Executive Director of the Camden County His-
torical Society, and Assistant Director for the South Jersey Cultural & History Center at Stockton University.  Paul 
has recently been working on researching our next group of interpretive historical markers. Did you know that the 
Haddon Heights Historical Society has sponsored and erected more than a dozen historical markers around town? 
We would love to see you at our upcoming 
meeting next Monday! 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE–  
“Autumn is a second Spring when every 
leaf is a flower.”  Albert Camus  I hope you 
are all enjoying this amazing and beautiful 
season that nature has planned for us. 
 

 The Society has been very busy this 
year. We will be unveiling five new Inter-
pretative Signs. The Society will be unveil-
ing the Historic Fairfield Garage interpre-
tative sign at 411 Blackhorse Pike, on Oc-
tober 28th at Noon. You are all welcome 
to join us and help celebrate! The next 
four interpretative signs will be the Hatcher House, the Lippincott House, the Glover House, and the First Church 
of Christ Scientist. Those interpretative signs will be unveiled later this year. We are excited to share the history of 
Haddon Heights with everyone who walks past these significant sites. I look forward to seeing all of you at our Octo-
ber 17th meeting.  With our speaker, Camden County Historian, Paul W. Schopp.  Paul, through historic consul-
tancy, will provide a special preview look at Haddon Height’s newest interpretive signs.  Please join us for “Hands-On 
History.”                                                                            Elena M. Hill, President 
 

VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED FOR THE BOARD-  Please review the last page of the newsletter to see 
the openings we have for Historical Society Board members and assistants. In particular, we are looking for someone 
willing to help with scheduling speakers, programs, and nominations for elected Historical Society Board officers.     
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 No experience is required!  YOU can make a difference if you are willing to 
step up and help.  If you are unable to assist at this time, maybe you can think of 
someone who might be interested, and ask them to contact any Board member.   

OCTOBER IS CAMDEN COUNTY HISTORY MONTH!- Our fall His-

torical Society meeting happens during Camden County’s “History Month”. This 
celebration of history is filled with activities for the entire month of October!       
Please watch for additional information in the newspaper, online, and the Camden 
County History Alliance  publication, which is delivered to your door. For more 
information about all of the “goings on “ and to see a full list of events, please go 
to : www.CamdenCountyHistoryWeek.com, or see the FaceBook account at: www.facebook.com/
CamdenCountyHistoryAlliance . 
 

FAIRFIELD GARAGE INTERPRETIVE HISTORICAL MARKER– As mentioned on page one, 
our next interpretive historical marker will be dedicated at Noon on October 28th at the site of the former 
Fairfield Garage. Please join us on that day.  If you are unable to make it that day, I have included below, a 
copy of the sign commemorating this part of Haddon Heights history. 

FAIRFIELD ESTATES-  Do you live in Fairfield Estates?  Wait a minute…. Is that the development from 
“Back To The Future?? Why is this guy asking about some other town?  If you grew up or now live on the 
west side of town near the Black Horse Pike, you may have spent time in the area formerly known as 
“Fairfield Estates”. Back in 1924, citizens of this unincorporated area between Haddon Heights and Mt. Eph-
raim, petitioned Haddon Heights to become part of our town.  There was much debate and discussion as 
Haddon Heights was a relatively new town, only incorporated in 1904.  Read on, to see the letter about this   
 proposal, sent to Haddon Heights residents by the Borough Council and distinguished citizens….. 

FORFOR  HISTORY !HISTORY !  



  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*****************************************************************************************************************************************************

2023   Membership Application / Renewal– Haddon Heights Historical Society 

Name___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone (H)_______________________    (C)____________________  E-Mail________________________________________ 

 

     Membership Type:__Single- $10.00__Household- $15.00  Additional tax deductible donation of:$_______ 

 



   

The Haddon Heights Historical Society is a 501(c)3 organization.  Please keep us in mind as 
you plan your charitable donations.  Make History by Making us part of Your Legacy…  
 

 Thank you for reading the latest edition of the H.H.H.S. newsletter.  I hope you find it informational and 
entertaining.  I am always looking for input  and stories from our members. Please consider sending me your 
reminiscences!  The Fairfield Estates letter was supplied by our past President Bob Hunter. Thank you, Bob!  
Thanks for listening!          Ken Funkhouser, Editor– since 1994 
 
Haddon Heights Historical Society 

P.O. Box 118 

Haddon Heights, NJ  08035 

2022 Historical Society Board  
President-(2020-2022)  Elena Hill 
Vice-President-(2020-2022) Bob Hunter 
Past President-  Margaret Westfield 
Treasurer-(2020-2022)  David Somerville 
Secretary- (2021-2023)   Lauren McBeath 
Trustees- (2019-2022)  Ken Funkhouser 
    Anne McAdams 
    Peter Hill 

COMMITTEES /  CHAIRS 
Newsletter Ed.-  Ken Funkhouser 
Membership Chair-  Joan Rossler 
Web Master-   Gianna Hill 
Nominating Comm.-  Bob Hunter/ 
    Peter Hill 
Borough Council Liaison Rose Fitzgerald 
Historical Society Affairs- VACANT 
Merch/Fund Raising-  Joan Rossler 
Programs/Publicity-  Peter Hill  
Programs/Publicity– Asst. VACANT 
Digital Photographer  Amy Schmidt 
 

 
Contact the Board : WWW.HHHISTORICAL.ORG 
Mail correspondence- P.O. Box 118Haddon Heights, 
NJ 08035 

COMING EVENTS 
H. H. Historical Society– Fall General Meeting: 
October 17th 7:00pm– Haddon Heights Library 
******************************************************* 
MEMBERSHIP DUES–  Dues for 2022 are 
past due. Please remember to sign-up for 2023!
Your dues help us keep history alive.  Only paid-up 
members will continue to receive the HHHS News-
letter! Your “Paid Through” year is highlighted on 
your mailing label.   Your dues help defray Society 
costs and support our mission. Please return the 
membership form  on page 3 and remain a mem-
ber in good standing. 
 

Those members who provide us an e-mail address, 
will also receive an electronic color copy of each 
edition of the newsletter in advance of the mailing.    
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS-  The October 
meeting will include the annual election of officers 
for the Society. You are able to place your name in 
nomination at the meeting, if you are interested. 

CHECK OUR WEBSITE– 
www.hhhistorical.org . Take a look and check out 
our archived material Many thanks to Gianna Hill, 
our Webmaster, for keeping us current during the 
pandemic and moving forward!  


